 LCYC Board Of Governors Meeting

03/13/17
Shelburne “Activity Room” – Town Offices, 1st floor, across from Gym
Attending: Joss Besse (Commodore), Bill Bresee (Stewards & Vice Commodore), Gerry Davis (Regatta & Rear Commodore), Bob Schumacher (Docks & Finance) via teleconference, Kevin Hawko (Junior Sailing Programs), Jean Sievert (Treasurer), Bob Finn (Harbormaster), Don Holly (Grounds),  Lynnea Rosner (Cruising/Boating),  Marc Gamble (Communications), Scott Bowen (Secretary & Membership)

Absent: Ann Clark, Jeff Bourdeau, Mike Clapp.
1.0  Call to Order:  Joss Besse called the meeting to order at 6:08 pm 
2.0  Approve Minutes:  BOG Meeting Minutes from 2/18/17.  Motion to approve by  Gerry Davis, second by Marc Gamble.  Action = Approved 
3.0  Treasurer’s Report: (Jean Sievert) 


3.1  -  
Accomplishments/Items of Interest:

 Financials for full-year 2016 and 2017 year-to- date are attached.

 Note that these figures do not reflect any potential refunds of dues and initiation fees to

members on the waiting list.

In Progress/Requiring Attention:

 I am in the process of setting up meetings with the LCYC auditors ahead of work day

when they present their report.

 Joss and I will coordinate to add him as a signatory on the NEFCU and KEY Bank

accounts.

 I have interviewed one bookkeeper and would like to interview additional candidates

that live/work closer to Shelburne – please let me know if you have any ideas.

 There continue to be unexpected surprises relating to our payroll tax situation. Paychex

is currently investigating a small past due balance owned to the Vermont Department of

Labor. I am not sure why this situation arose. Overall, I am disappointed with Paychex’s

accuracy and responsiveness.
Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by Bill Bresee,  second by Don Holly.  Action = Approved.
4.0   Membership Report: (Scott Bowen)


4.1 – Request by Ed & Karen Larson to change from Active Membership to Inactive Membership. 

This request prompted discussion over the term “permanent” as written in the by-laws, with regards to moving out of area;  difficulty of balancing latitude and kindness to member with need to protect Club from capricious use of status if inconvenient for 1 year.  Resolution not ot offer By-Law change at Spring Workday 2017, but hold until Fall Workday 2017, with additional research and future Board consideration (Sept 2017 meeting) of change in language.

 Bob Schumacher proposed that the Larson’s be granted inactive status, and that all but $50.00 of their already paid 2017 dues,  be refunded.  Second by Don Holly .  Action = Approved.
BOG resolution to improve language of  Inactive membership and aim for fall workday change in bylaws. 


4.2 – No new membership applications to present

5.0  Action Items

5.1 – Wait list/Membership proposal – vigorous discussion.  Fairness of membership joining.  Bob S. recommends being careful with changing things.  Bob S. recommends addressing requests of individuals.  Gerry Davis.  Bob S. inform folks of by-law changes which may help them want to stay around.  Let them know  about changes.

For those who want to leave LCYC return 2017 dues and membership fee, the rest have to wait 

5.2 – Set Summer BOG schedule

6.0 Discussion Items:


6.1- 2017 Calender – Marc G reports that it is almost complete.  It is available on the website.


6.2- LCYC log – log goes to press in April – what changes are needed? – check October meeting 2015.  Can delay logs to allow for accurate reflection of any changes in by-laws on workday.


6.3 – Update on clubhouse soffet repairs. – Steve Sorrell  $1000 estimate to repair 3 areas of the soffett.BOB S moves to increase house budget to $1000 for soffett repairs.  Second by Kevin H.  Action = approved
7.0  Committee Reports:   

7.1    
Boats – 
7.2 Communications –So
     Binacle for just prior to workday.  Workday reminder.  ?Naming new building-ideas?  
7.3 
Cruising –   
Cruising has updated the 2017 Cruising Calendar as of March 9.

7.4 
Docks – No report
7.5  
Finance -  

7.6  
Grounds –   No report.
7.7  
Harbor – 
2017 Season mooring assignments: 

* Four members relinquished moorings (Adams, Beaudin, Reuter, LaRue) 

* Two mooring assignments were moved (C. Finn, Page) 

* One mooring, #91, is being held open (for Lednicky, Tremper, or next on wait list) 

* Four wait list members were assigned (Watts, Nye, Downing, Friant) 

* Waiting List now stands at 19 

* Based on annual turnover of 4, wait for a mooring could be five years 

Requests for refunds of Initiation Fees and Dues and membership status if refunds are granted – Six or more have formally requested refunds. 

Proposed Rules updates: 

o Moorings ownership 

o Provision of boat details and insurance with annual fee for mooring assignment 

o Assignment of mooring to allow for location optimization and safety 

o Specified boat on by July 1st or mooring may be reassigned for season 

Mooring standards update 

o ½” chain and suitable shackles & swivels throughout 

o New in-water Inspection Report –credit to Mike Lynch 

New contract with Champlain Divers awaits final changes to By-Laws and Rules. To reference: 

o Transactional relationship and services 

o Dates for spring commissioning and inspection 

o New mooring standards 

o Detailed Inspection reports: In-water and dry-land 

o Mooring replacement program 

o Collection and retention of invoice data; disposition of used mooring hardware 

7.8  
House – 

7.9  
Membership –
7.10 Regatta –
The Regatta Committee will meet within the next 10 days to discuss several issues and ideas with regards to sailboat racing at LCYC this summer. A draft agenda has been circulated. 

The racing calendar is essentially complete, and the events have been posted on the LCYC website “Calendar” and “Events” pages. Great thanks to Jason Hyerstay, Marc Gamble, et al for the website work. 

An issue that I believe requires the approval of the Board of Governors for finalization is whether and how much to charge for sailboat racing by boats that are not members of any recognized boat club. A draft proposal is shown below for information purposes only. The Regatta Committee will discuss this issue and the final proposal will be presented to the BoG for discussion, modification, and approval at the April meeting. The draft reads: 

All sailboats participating in races conducted by the Lake Champlain Yacht Club must register through the LCYC website or in person at races to permit validation of PHRF rating and for scoring. The finish results will not be reported for boats that have not registered. All sailboat races conducted by the Lake Champlain Yacht Club may be raced without charge by members of LCYC and by members of other recognized sailing clubs on Lake Champlain (e.g. Malletts Bay Boat Club, Valcour Sailing Club, Royal Savage Yacht Club). All weekend races may be sailed without charge regardless of club membership. For Monday and Wednesday night races, sailboats whose owners are not members of any recognized sailing club on Lake Champlain will be charged an annual fee of $200 for registration for their second and subsequent years of racing. In order to encourage participation by new boat owners and by skippers new to sailboat racing, no fee will be charged for the first year of racing in Monday or Wednesday night events. Regional one-design regattas (e.g. Viper 640 or others) may require separate registration and additional fees. 

The Regatta Committee will discuss and finalize the process for recruiting racing skippers to serve as Race Committee. This process does not require BoG approval, as far as I am aware. For your information, a draft of the proposal reads: 

All sailboat skippers who are members of LCYC and are registered for racing will be expected to serve as a Race Committee for at least one race during the 2017 season. Members who serve as Principal Race Officers will not be expected to serve as Race Committee. There will be a one-month period of voluntary registration to select a convenient date, and then the Regatta Committee will make Race Committee assignments for all remaining races. If the assigned date is not possible for the assigned member it will be their responsibility to negotiate an exchange with other Race Committee skippers. 

I expect that registration for racing will be open on the website approximately April 1, 2017, and that voluntary selection for Race Committee assignments will open April 15. The “Practice Race” event is May 17, and the first race will be held on May 24 – barely 2 months to go! 

7.11 Junior Sailing –
Accomplishments/Items of Interest: 

* $14,397 Net revenue to date for 2017 sessions 

o $11,050 collected 

o $3,337 in accounts receivable – due NLT 1 June 2017 

* Confirmed John Harris as PRO for 2017 Champ Chase Regatta (20-21 July 2017) 

In Progress Activities: 

* Still working on finalizing staff for 2017 – target 4/1/2017 

o 2 returning instructors – will slate for head instructor 

o Applications for 3 junior instructors – need to evaluate staffing and how many Junior Instructors program can take 

o Reached out to UVM head coach to ask for instructor recommendations 

o Need female instructor(s) to balance staff 

* 2017 registrations on pace to achieve target registration levels – consistent with registrations for 2016 season at this time 

* Setting up group CPR/AED certification refresher for staff – targeting end of May/beginning of June to accommodate staff return to local area 

Risk/Issues: 

* Need to reschedule Junior Sailing Meet & Greet from June 15 to (target) June 8 to eliminate conflict with CSSU high school and middle school graduations – no conflicts identified on LCYC calendar 

7.12 Social –
This is a fairly dormant period for the Social Committee. All bills associated with the Change of Watch have long been submitted and paid. I have spent some time lining up club members for help with social events and have confirmed that Bove’s will do two lasagna nights during race season and The Little Garden Market Catering in Charlotte has confirmed that they will cater the Ladies’ Cup barbeque. I am still waiting for a confirmation from LaRue catering who caters the club’s two pizza evenings. I will go shopping during the latter part of the month to purchase a new refrigerator and stove for the club. 

7.13  
Stewards –Accomplishments/Items of Interest: 

* Confirmed 7 Returning Stewards 

* Confirmed 3 in Certification Process 

* Confirmed Colby Jordan as Head Steward 

In Progress Activities: 

* Ushering new Stewards through Certification 

* Recruiting committee members for the coming summer who will be checked out on the launches as Steward substitutes on light days, early days, and late season days. 

* Updating the workflow and documents for the coming season 

* Update Manual 

* Update Availability Calendar 

* Update staffing model per budget 

* Update folder organization 

Risk/Issues: 

None at this time 

8.0 Other Business:  Next BOG meeting is April 19 rather than April 12
9.0  Adjourn at 8:47 PM  (Motion to approve Jean S, Second  Lynnea R.  Action = Approved)
